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April 15, 2016 
 
Secretary Anthony Foxx 
US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Foxx: 
 
I am writing to you to respectfully ask for your favorable consideration of the grant application 
submitted by Butler County Regional Transit Authority (BCRTA), in partnership with Miami 
University, the City of Oxford, Ohio, and the Talawanda School District for the Department of 
Transportation’s TIGER program. 
 
This grant will allow for the construction of facilities that will promote rural transit and 
economic opportunity by connecting Butler County to the City of Oxford and the county’s 
largest employer, Miami University. BCRTA and their partners, by providing non-existent 
infrastructure for low-cost transportation, will demonstrate the value that a well-constructed 
transit system has in a rural area to boost opportunity, livability, and sustainability for our 
friends and neighbors. 
 
I strongly urge your favorable consideration of this grant application. The grant will be a vital 
resource to the hard working citizens of southwest Ohio. If you would like to discuss this further, 
please do not hesitate to contact me at 614-466-8550 or Rep52@ohiohouse.gov.  
 
Thank you for your consideration! 
 
With Kind Regards, 
 

 
Margaret K. Conditt 
State Representative 
52nd House District 

mailto:Rep52@ohiohouse.gov
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April 17, 2016 
 
Secretary Anthony Foxx 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Foxx, 
 
I write to express my strong support for the grant application submitted by Butler County Regional 
Transit Authority (BCRTA), in partnership with Miami University, the City of Oxford, Ohio, and the 
Talawanda School District for the Department of Transportation's TIGER program.  This grant will allow 
for the construction of facilities that will promote rural transit and economic opportunity by connecting 
eastern Butler County to the City of Oxford and Miami University.   
 
Construction of the proposed facilities will connect real, sustainable jobs to mostly rural areas in need of 
employment and will serve as a vital economic boost to these areas by connecting Butler County to 
employers in the area, including the region's largest employer, Miami University.  BCRTA and their 
partners will demonstrate the value that a well-constructed transit system can bring to a rural area in 
order to boost employment opportunities, enhance the standard of living, create sustainable jobs, and 
form productive families and communities throughout the region.  This project will bring 
transformational change by providing non-existent infrastructure for low-cost transportation options 
that link the labor force to employment opportunities and encourage automobile drivers to park their 
cars and embrace alternate modes of travel. 
 
As Chairman of the House Community and Family Advancement Committee, I strive to help Ohioans 
overcome those barriers which prevent them from leading productive and fulfilling lives, both in their 
households and in their communities; this program would enable them to do so. As such, I strongly urge 
your favorable consideration of this grant application. If you would like to discuss this further, please do 
not hesitate to contact me at (614) 644-5094 or Rep53@ohiohouse.gov.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Tim Derickson 
State Representative 
53rd Ohio House District 
 

mailto:Rep53@ohiohouse.gov
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April 26, 2016 

 

Secretary Anthony Foxx 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Secretary Foxx, 

 

We are contacting you in order to express our unwavering support for the grant application submitted by 

Butler County Regional Transit Authority (BCRTA), in conjunction with Miami University, Talawanda 

School District, and the City of Oxford, Ohio for the Department of Transportation’s TIGER program. A 

grant provided to this program would promote the construction of facilities that would foster economic 

growth and rural interaction by connecting the western portions of Butler County and Miami University. 

  

By connecting Butler County with its largest employer, which is Miami University, the region would see 

a substantial boost in economic performance, as real jobs would finally be connected with a source in 

need of employment. This connection would henceforth result in economic increases in both regions, and 

would serve as an incredible economic stride for these largely rural communities. 

 

The benefits of an efficient and reliable transit system in relation to the livelihood, opportunity, and 

prosperity of these rural communities would be demonstrated as both BCRTA and their partners evoke 

the full potential of the region. This process of linking jobs to employers, and bringing labor opportunities 

back to the rural regions of Butler County could then also serve as a model for the rejuvenation of other 

rural economies. 

  

We whole heartily request your consideration of this grant application. If you would like to discuss this 

further, please don’t hesitate to contact us at 614-644-6721. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Wes Retherford 

State Representative 

Ohio House District 51 









  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kevin J. Lynch 
President 

Mark R. Policinski 

CEO/Executive Director 
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Dear Secretary Foxx, 

Hello, I trust this finds you well.  I write to express OKI’s strong support for the grant application submitted by Butler 

County Regional Transit Authority (BCRTA), in partnership with Miami University, the City of Oxford, Ohio and the 

Talawanda School District for the Department of Transportation's TIGER program. This grant will allow for the 

construction of facilities that will promote rural transit and economic opportunity by connecting eastern Butler 

County to the City of Oxford and Miami University.  Construction of the proposed facilities will connect Butler County 

residents to crucial employment opportunities. This project will serve as a vital economic boost to this rural area by 

connecting residents with Northwest Butler County’s largest employer, Miami University. The project was “highly 

recommended” last year and this year’s submittal includes some exciting updates to the project. 

BCRTA and their partners will demonstrate the value that a well-constructed transit system has in a rural area to 

boost opportunity, livability and sustainability throughout the region. This project will create transformational 

change by providing non-existent infrastructure for low-cost transportation options that link the labor force with 

employment opportunities and encourage automobile drivers to park their cars and endorse alternate modes of 

travel.   

BCRTA is an active member in the OKI MPO region and we have seen firsthand the fine work that they do. I strongly 

urge your favorable consideration of this grant application.    

If you would like to discuss this further, please don't hesitate to contact me at (513) 619-7687 or mpolicinski@oki.org. 

April 4, 2016 

 

Secretary Anthony Foxx 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590   

Sincerely, 

 
Mark R. Policinski 
Chief Executive Officer 
 

 

http://www.facebook.com/okiregional
http://www.twitter.com/okircog
http://www.youtube.com/okircog
http://www.facebook.com/okiregional
http://www.twitter.com/okircog
http://www.youtube.com/okircog
mailto:mpolicinski@oki.org




 
 

April 22, 2016 

 

Secretary Anthony Foxx 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

 

Dear Secretary Foxx, 

 

I am writing to express my support for the grant application submitted by the Butler 

County Regional Transit Authority, in partnership with Miami University, the City of 

Oxford, Ohio, and the Talawanda School District for the Department of Transportation’s 

TIGER program.  

 

Butler County Connect will allow for the construction of facilities that will promote rural 

transit and economic development opportunities by connecting urban eastern Butler 

County to the rural City of Oxford, home of Miami University - Butler County’s largest 

employer.  

 

This project includes an intermodal station, enhanced bus service, a parking hub, and 

improvements to biking and pedestrian amenities. Butler County Connect’s goal is to 

enhance access to jobs and education, as well as to ease traffic congestion, increase 

environmental sustainability and enhance community safety. Without access to 

affordable transportation options to connect eastern and western Butler County, 

employers in the area have difficulty filling jobs and ensuring a diverse workforce, and 

experience high workforce turnover.   

 

The awarding of this grant could not only increase the market share of business 

development activity, but also expand the number of satisfied clients, create more jobs, 

and boost capital investment in the state.  

 

I encourage the Department of Transportation to consider this collaboration, which 

brings new economic vitality to western Butler County and has the potential to serve as 

a model to the nation for rural transit. If I can be of any further assistance, please contact 

me at (614) 330-1150. 

 

Sincerely,  
 

 
John Minor 

President & Chief Investment Officer 





 

 

 
 
	
  
April	
  20,	
  2016	
  
 
	
  
Secretary	
  Anthony	
  Foxx	
  
U.S.	
  Department	
  of	
  Transportation	
  
1200	
  New	
  Jersey	
  Avenue,	
  SE	
  
Washington,	
  DC	
  20590	
  
	
  
	
  
Dear	
  Secretary	
  Foxx:	
  
 
On behalf of the Butler County Visitors Bureau I am writing to express strong support for 
the grant application submitted by the Butler County Regional Transit Authority 
(BCRTA), in partnership with Miami University, the City of Oxford and the Talawanda 
School District for the Department of Transportation’s TIGER program.  
 
Tourism is a more than $1 billion industry in Butler County and in particular Miami 
University is a major driver of visitors and students to our county. Having a quality and 
accessible transportation network is paramount in welcoming and supporting the visitors 
to the county as well as making other cities in our county easily accessible.  
 
The plan submitted by the BCTRA presents a viable solution to the significant 
transportation and parking needs currently experienced in Oxford and the County.  
However more importantly the plan will wholeheartedly enhance the experience of 
visitors that will lead to more visitors and subsequent economic benefit.   
 
The Butler County Visitors Bureau strongly encourages a favorable consideration of this 
grant application. If you would like to discuss this further, please do not hesitate to 
contact me at (513) 602-442 and/or mhecquet@GetToTheBC.com. 
	
  
Sincerely,	
  

	
  
Mark	
  Hecquet	
  
Executive	
  Director	
  
Butler	
  County	
  Visitors	
  Bureau	
  

 



















 

 
 
 

 
 
04/27/2016 

 
Secretary Anthony Foxx 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 

 
 
 

Dear Secretary Foxx, 
 

I write to express Miami Regional's strong support for the grant application submitted by Butler County 
Regional Transit Authority (BCRTA), in partnership with Miami University, the City of Oxford, Ohio, and 
the Talawanda School District for the Department of Transportation's TIGER program. This grant will 
allow for the construction of facilities that will promote rural transit and economic opportunity by 
connecting eastern Butler County to the City of Oxford and Miami University. 

 Construction of the proposed facilities will connect real jobs to areas in need of employment 
opportunities that will serve as a vital economic boost to this rural area by connecting Butler County to 
employers in the area including the region's largest employer, Miami University.  BCRTA and their 
partners will demonstrate the value that a well-constructed transit system has in a rural area to boost 
opportunity, livability, and sustainability throughout the region.  This project will create 
transformational change by providing non-existent infrastructure for low-cost transportation options 
that link the labor force with employment opportunities and encourage automobile drivers to park their 
cars and endorse alternate modes of travel. 

The regional campuses have nearly one thousand students that take classes on each of the three 
campuses. This is made possible in great part to the partnership we enjoy with the BCRTA. 

Miami University Regionals strongly urges your favorable consideration of this grant application. If you 
would like to discuss this further, please don't hesitate to contact me at (see below). 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 

Christopher Connell, Senior Director of Administration, 
College of Professional Studies and Applied Sciences  
Voice: (513) 785-3171 Fax: (513) 785-1903 

 
Mail to: connelcm@miamioh.edu  

mailto:connelcm@miamioh.edu


 

 

T.C. Rogers 

President 

 

Mark R. Policinski 

CEO 
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August 11, 2017 

 

 

Administrator Matthew Welbes 

Federal Transit Administration  

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Administrator Welbes, 

I write to express OKI’s strong support for the grant application submitted by Butler County Regional Transit 

Authority (BCRTA), in partnership with Miami University, the City of Oxford, Ohio and the Talawanda School 

District for the Chestnut Street Shared Services Facility and Regional Park & Ride. This 5339 grant will allow 

for the construction of facilities that will promote rural transit and economic opportunity by connecting 

eastern Butler County to the City of Oxford and Miami University.  Construction of the proposed facilities will 

connect Butler County residents to real jobs and real employment opportunities. This project will serve as a 

vital economic boost to this rural area by connecting residents with Northwest Butler County’s largest 

employer, Miami University.  

BCRTA and their partners will demonstrate the value that a well-constructed transit system has in a rural 

area to boost opportunity, livability and sustainability throughout the region. This project will create 

transformational change by providing non-existent infrastructure for low-cost transportation options that 

link the labor force with employment opportunities and encourage automobile drivers to park their cars and 

endorse alternate modes of travel.   

BCRTA is an active member in the OKI MPO region and we have seen firsthand the fine work that they do. I 

strongly urge your favorable consideration of this grant application.    

Sincerely, 

 

Mark R. Policinski 

CEO/Executive Director 
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August 18, 2016 
 
Administrator Matthew Welbes 
Federal Transit Administration  
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Administrator Welbes, 
 
I write to express my strong support for the grant application submitted by Butler County Regional Transit 
Authority (BCRTA), in partnership with Miami University, the City of Oxford, Ohio, and the Talawanda School 
District for the Federal Transit Administration’s Bus and Bus Facilities Infrastructure Investment Program.  
This grant will allow for the construction of multimodal facilities that will promote rural transit and economic 
opportunity by creating infrastructure that does not exist today to connect eastern Butler County to the City 
of Oxford and Miami University.   
 
Construction of the proposed facilities will connect real jobs to areas in need of employment opportunities 
that will serve as a vital economic boost to this rural area by connecting Butler County to employers in the 
area including the region's largest employer, Miami University.  BCRTA and their partners will demonstrate 
the value that a well-constructed transit system has in a rural area to boost opportunity, livability, and 
sustainability throughout the region.  This project will create transformational change by providing non-
existent infrastructure for low-cost transportation options that link the labor force with employment 
opportunities and encourage automobile drivers to park their cars and endorse alternate modes of travel. 
 
I strongly urges your favorable consideration of this grant application. If you would like to discuss this 
further, please do not hesitate to contact me at [phone number and/or email]. 
Sincerely, 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Wes Retherford 
State Representative  
Ohio House District 51  











 

 

 
 
	
August 11, 2017 
 
 
Administrator Matthew Welbes 
Federal Transit Administration  
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
 
Dear Mr. Welbes: 
 
On behalf of the Butler County Visitors Bureau I am writing to express strong support for 
the Chestnut Street Shared Services Facility and Regional Park & Ride application 
submitted by the Butler County Regional Transit Authority (BCRTA), in partnership with 
Miami University, the City of Oxford and the Talawanda School District for the Bus and 
Bus Facilities Infrastructure Program.  
 
Tourism is a more than $1 billion industry in Butler County and in particular Miami 
University is a major driver of visitors and students to our county. Having a quality and 
accessible transportation network is paramount in welcoming and supporting the visitors 
to the county as well as making other cities in our county easily accessible.  
 
The plan submitted by the BCTRA presents a viable solution to the significant 
transportation and parking needs currently experienced in Oxford and the County.  
However more importantly the plan will wholeheartedly enhance the experience of visitors 
that will lead to more visitors and subsequent economic benefit.   
 
The Butler County Visitors Bureau strongly encourages a favorable consideration of this 
application. If you would like to discuss this further, please do not hesitate to contact me 
at (513) 602-4443 and/or mhecquet@GetToTheBC.com. 
	
Sincerely,	

	
Mark	Hecquet	
Executive	Director	
Butler	County	Visitors	Bureau	
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